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As part of the NSW Government's plan to rebuild essential services, the department is 
carrying out essential maintenance and other works to improve facilities at Murwillumbah 
East Public School.  

Asbestos removal 
During the upcoming school holidays, our contractors will be carrying out some work in some 
rooms on the first floor of the main school building – Block B.  

This will involve removing a small amount of asbestos containing material from flooring. The 
material has been confirmed as bonded asbestos which means it is attached to other material 
such as cement or vinyl and cannot be crumbled by light pressure.   

Work to remove the asbestos containing materials will be carried out on Wednesday 9 
October 2024, during the school holiday period. Vacation care will move offsite during the 
asbestos removal.  

All work will be done in accordance with work, health and safety laws, and the site-specific 
Asbestos Management Plan. All work will be completed by licensed and accredited asbestos 
contractors and monitored by occupational hygienists in strict accordance with all applicable 
legislation, regulations, policies, and guidelines. 

Once work is complete, the area will be inspected by the independent hygienist to confirm it 
has been fully remediated, and a clearance certificate will be provided before the classrooms 
are returned to use by the school.        

Work to re-paint and install new floor coverings, pinboard linings, fans and air conditioning in 
the rooms will continue into Term 4. Kindergarten classes that currently use the spaces, will 
be learning in Block A from the beginning of next term. 

More information 
If you have any questions about this work, please contact the NSW Department of Education 
using the details below. Thank you for your understanding during this important work. 
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